
Dear Student, 

I know you are concerned about COVID-19 and I share your concern. For the latest 

information and guidance, as well as access to useful resources and past messages, 

please visit fscj.edu/covid-19. 

In an abundance of caution, FSCJ will be extending spring break for students for one 

week, through Sunday, March 22. During this time, faculty and staff will be on campus 

to further sanitize all common areas and make plans to move toward a fully online 

learning environment. All FSCJ campuses and centers will be closed to anyone other 

than faculty and staff. If you have any questions or concerns, you can feel free to 

contact us through any of the methods below. 

• Call the Contact Center, (904) 646-2300 

• Email info@fscj.edu  

• Request a virtual advising appointment by logging into fscj.edu/advising and 

selecting any campus. We will call you back at the number you provide. 

FSCJ is taking additional precautionary measures as students, faculty and staff return 

from Spring Break by requiring all who have traveled abroad since March 2 to self-

isolate for 14 days from their date of return to the United States. This requirement 

applies to anyone who was required to use a passport to travel during this time period 

or who was on a cruise since March 2 (even if it did not make a foreign port of call). In 

addition, if you become symptomatic, you should not come to campus until you are 

cleared to do so by your physician and/or the health department. In order to not 

overwhelm our medical community and limit the spread of the virus, it is suggested that 

you look into telemedicine prior to arriving at any medical or healthcare facility. 

FSCJ has also canceled all BlueWave athletic events through March 28 and suspended 

all FSCJ student sponsored travel outside of our service area (Duval and Nassau) 

through the end of March. 

These preventive actions are essential to reduce the likelihood of exposure for those 

who are most at risk. 

Thank you for your understanding as we work through this together. 

Sincerely,  

John Avendano 

College President 
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